

STATE OF WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Josh Kaul Attorney General

RECEIVED

MAR 2 9 2022

TOWN OF PESHTIGO

March 25, 2022

17 W. Main Street P.O. Box 7857 Madison, WI 53707-7857 www.doj.state.wi.us

Sarah C. Geers Assistant Attorney General geerssc@doj.state.wi.us 608/266-3067 FAX 608/294-2907

Cindy Boyle Chair, Town of Peshtigo Board of Supervisors W2435 Old Peshtigo Road Peshtigo, Wisconsin 54143

Dear Ms. Boyle:

Thank you for your February 22, 2022 letter to the Wisconsin Department of Justice. We appreciate you sharing the Town of Peshtigo Board of Supervisors' perspective on the investigation and remediation being conducted by Tyco Fire Products LP (Tyco) and Johnson Controls, Inc. (JCI) regarding per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) contamination at and around the Fire Technology Center in Marinette, Wisconsin.

As you may know, the State recently initiated litigation against Tyco and JCI regarding PFAS contamination at and around the Fire Technology Center, and we cannot publicly discuss a matter that is in litigation. We hear your concerns and will continue to work with DNR to ensure that Tyco and JCI perform a complete site investigation and take those response actions necessary to restore the environment and minimize the harmful effects of the PFAS contamination.

Sincerely,

Electronically signed by Sarah C. Geers

Sarah C. Geers Assistant Attorney General